CITY OF BRAWLEY
December 21, 2021

The Parks and Recreation Department of the City of Brawley, California met in a regular session at 12:00 PM, Lions
Center Small Meeting Room, 225 A Street, Brawley, California, the date, time and place duly established for the
holding of said meeting.

Chairperson Garcia called meeting to order @ 12:11pm.

PRESENT: Hamby, Diaz, Dickerson, Rubio, Jauregui, Estrada, Benavides
ABSENT: Garcia, Salcedo
STAFF: Fonseca, Self

CITY MANAGER: Absent

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

The agenda was approved as submitted.

4.

PUBLIC APPEARANCES/COMMENTS

Parks and Recreation Manager, Rachel Fonseca announced that Recreation Coordinator, Linda Self was retiring and
thanked her for her many years of service to the City of Brawley. Fonseca wished Linda Self a happy retirement.

5.

CONSENT AGENDA

The minutes for October 19, 2021 were approved as submitted.

6.

NEW BUSINESS

Parks and Recreation Manager, Rachel Fonseca shared that she was able to secure a $250,000 contribution
from the Brawley Union High School District for the Lions Center pool project. Fonseca also shared that she
applied for a State Grant in the amount of $177,952, and that she will also apply for a Program Income
Waiver through CDBG to assist with the pool project.

Parks and Recreation Manager, Rachel Fonseca shared that she will apply for a Program Income Waiver

through CDBG that she will use towards the roof project. Fonseca also mentioned that she will combine the
Program Income and $194,700 from a donation to complete the Lions Center Reroofing project.

Tabled

Parks and Recreation Manager, Rachel Fonseca shared that the City was unsuccessful with the Hinojosa
Grant application. Fonseca will be meeting with the State to discuss the City’s grant application.

REGULAR BUSINESS

Parks crew is tuning up baseball fields including Beechey and Wiest Fields. Seasonal weed spraying and
weed eating are ongoing.

The basketball youth league is going strong. Donations were raised to be able to offer girls’ softball. The
cost to individuals is $60.



c. City Manager Moore mentioned that a meeting with members of the adult softball league is scheduled.

8. Other Announcements

7. ADJOURNMENT @ 1:12pm
Next scheduled meeting January 18, 2022

Rachel Fonseca, Parks ond Recreatiow Nanager



